August 2020
Dear Parents and Students,


Welcome to Second Grade! My name is Beth Parsons. I graduated from the University of West Georgia with an undergraduate degree in Early Childhood Education and from Armstrong Atlantic State University with a master’s degree in Early Childhood Education. This is my twenty-fourth year of teaching at May Howard. I have a husband and two sons who are both in college. My oldest is attending Georgia Southern majoring in Bio/Chem. My youngest is attending Georgia Tech majoring mechanical engineering. My hobbies include reading, walking, and spending time with my family. I am very excited about teaching your child this year!
Below is some important information you will need to know: Subject to change when we return in person.
HOURS OF SCHOOL: Our school day is from 8:10-2:55. Children will be admitted into the classroom at 7:55 and are not supposed to be in the hallways before 7:40 as there is no supervision for them. If you need before or after school care for your child, you will need to enroll him/her in the YMCA Pryme Tyme program on site or some other program of your choice. If your child arrives after 8:10, you and your child will need to go by the office and get a tardy slip. I love it when ALL my students are in class by 8:00. ( 
EARLY PICK-UPS: If you need to get your child out of school early, go by the office and sign them out first. Please let us know in writing if your child is going home with someone different (early or at regular time). The school will not let your child go home with someone different unless we have your permission. This is a safety issue. Please be aware that students cannot ride the bus home with other students. 
PHONE NUMBER & EMAIL: If you need to get in touch with me, please call the school at 395-3925 and leave a message, or send me a note in your child’s homework folder. I will return your call as soon as possible. You can also email me at elizabeth.parsons@sccpss.com. I check messages as often as I can throughout the day. 
LUNCH: Lunch is served daily in the cafeteria. Please consider putting money on your child’s account in the cafeteria either weekly or monthly so that your child will not have to worry about keeping up with money every day. NO checks are accepted. The following is a quote from the Savannah-Chatham Board of Education website regarding an online prepayment system also available. “We strongly encourage that you use the program’s on-line pre-payment through www.myschoolbucks.com. This automated system allows you to manage money on your child’s account. The contact number is 1-800-479-3531 between the hours of 8:00 a.m. and 7:00 p.m. Eastern Standard Time. You need your child’s student ID# to access the account.”
HOME LUNCH: Many children bring their lunch. Please make these lunches as simple as possible: a sandwich, piece of fruit, cut-up veggies, cookies, crackers, etc. Food or containers that are difficult to open are frustrating to a young child. Students may not bring canned or bottled soft drinks in lunches. Also, please do not send any glass bottles or containers.
SNACK: We have snack time everyday late in the afternoon. The school does not furnish a snack. Please send a healthy snack: fruit, cut-up veggies, crackers, raisins, cheese, etc. Please do NOT send cookies, candy or other sweets. Individual water bottle without twist caps. These spill too easily. 
HOMEWORK: Homework is no longer part of the second grade grading system; however, it is given every night except Fridays for review and practice. I have found over the years students who practice reading and math nightly make greater gains than those who do not. If you feel your child needs more practice after school I can suggest some wonderful websites by going to my class website and clicking on Symbaloo. Assignments will be listed on a Weekly Letter that will be sent out on Mondays. This will allow you to plan accordingly, so homework will be completed on time. Homework will consist of nightly math practice and reading. It is important that you monitor your child’s homework. Students will need help, especially in the beginning. Second grade is a learning year for good homework habits and routines. Setting these habits will be beneficial to you and your child in the years to come. Please return homework in the homework folder. The behavior log must be signed nightly and is included in the homework folder. This folder is extremely important so please take care to keep it away from food and drinks at home.
CONFERENCES: I am available for conferences before or after school, through e-mail or on the phone whenever you or I feel they are necessary. I will be setting up our first conference after our beginning of the year county assessments are completed.
Absences: Please let us know if your child is out sick. Send a written excuse or brief email the day your child returns to school whenever your child is out that states the reason for the absence. The office collects these daily. Please be aware that you may receive a letter from the office if you forget to send the excuse note the first day your child returns. Also, remember that excused absences are those in which the child is sick or there is a death in the family. Family vacations are not considered excused absences. This is mandated by the State of GA.

SPECIFIC NEEDS: Please let me know immediately if your child has any special needs (e.g. allergies, asthma, speech problems, bladder problems, etc.) If during the year your child needs to take medicine during school hours, prescription or non-prescription, a parent must take the medication to the nurse’s office yourself and fill out a form for the nurse. All medicine is dispensed through the nurse’s office. Do not send medicine in a child’s book bag (this includes cough drops).
BIRTHDAYS: One of the most exciting times in the life of a young child is a birthday! We enjoy sharing this special day with your child at lunch time. If you want to send in cupcakes, etc. on your child’s birthday, please let me know ahead of time. I will not be able to pass out invitations to birthday parties unless all the children in the class are invited. Otherwise, please make arrangements to mail the invitations to the houses of the children or call their parents. 

BOX TOPS FOR EDUCATION: May Howard collects and redeems Box Tops for Education, If you’ve saved any, please send them to school in a sealed baggie. PTA usually sponsors some type of reward for the class that collects the most of these items.
UNIFORMS: Uniforms are mandatory at May Howard. Shirts should be solid, white or navy blue and have a collar. There should be no labels or logos on the outside of the shirt. No spaghetti straps or tank tops are allowed. Pants, shorts, skorts and jumpers should be solid navy or khaki. These should be plain without cargo style pockets. Socks or tights should be solid white or navy. Shoes should fit properly, enclosed in the front and back. No sandals, “Crocs” or tennis shoes with lights please. Also, be aware that sweatshirts and sweaters should not have hoods and should be solid navy or white without any labels or logos. Solid brown or black belts must be worn when bottoms have belt loops. Students who are not in proper uniform will be sent to the nurse to borrow one and will receive a note home alerting you. For further clarification, please visit the district’s website.
BEHAVIOR: Students are expected to follow rules and directions at school. A behavior log will come home nightly, as mentioned earlier. Please sign and return it daily. A “star” is excellent behavior (E). A “smile” is good behavior (S). A “straight face” is behavior that needs improvement (N). A “sad face” is behavior that is unsatisfactory (U). Everyone will begin the day with a STAR as noted on the log. I will change it only if necessary. Rewards and consequences are given based on your child’s behavior. Each student will receive a sticker book where he/she may keep stickers earned for positive things he/she has done at school. Thirty stickers = a trip to the Star Chart! Your child also earns a conduct grade on his/her report card. Please read and discuss the Code of Conduct booklet with your child when it comes home. An “E” in conduct all four marking periods will be rewarded at the end of the year.
BLUE COMMUNICATION FOLDER: This will come home on Tuesdays. Important information and/or graded papers should be inside. Please go over these papers with your child. It is a great way to see what they are doing and what they are thinking. 
Sincerely,

Mrs. Beth Parsons
